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Comments: The provisions in SB2032 SD1 add clarity and strengthen the campaign 
spending reporting requirements of candidate committees. If Hawaii’s legislature values 
transparency and accountability, I see no reason why this necessary, straightforward bill 
should not pass.  
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
 
Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 
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House Judiciary Committee 

Chair Karl Rhoads, Vice Chair Joy San Buenaventura 
 

Tuesday 03/15/2016 at 2:00 PM in Room 325 
SB2032 SD1 – Relating to Campaign Spending 

  
TESTIMONY OF SUPPORT 

Carmille Lim, Executive Director, Common Cause Hawaii 
 

 
Dear Chair Karl Rhoads, Vice Chair San Buenaventura, and members of the Committee: 
  
Common Cause Hawaii supports SB2032 SD1 which clarifies (1) the due dates of preliminary, final, and 
supplemental reports to be submitted to the campaign spending commission; and (2) that the supplemental report 
due on January 31 must be filed every year. 
 
This housekeeping measure will provide clarity and help alleviate candidates’ misunderstandings about pertinent 
candidate reporting deadlines. Thus, SB 2032 will help political candidates – particularly new ones – better 
understand the Campaign Spending Commission’s expectations. 
 
The revised SB2032 SD1 provides even more clarity to these due dates, than SB2032 as originally written. 
 
The latter part of SB 2032 would correct a problem caused by a change in the reporting section of the campaign 
spending statutes. Originally, candidates and candidate committees were required to file supplementary reports by 
January 31 of each year and by July 31 after an election year. This resulted in a report being filed approximately 
every 6 months between elections, since the next required report is just prior to the next primary election. 
 
Apparently there was an attempt to make the statements parallel by requiring the January report only following an 
election year. This change has had the unintended consequence of requiring no report for approximately a year—
from July 31 in the year following an election until 30 days before the primary election the next year. This period of 
time is often a very active one for fund-raising leading up to the next election.   
 
 
Common Cause Hawaii is especially concerned with transparency in government. We believe that a year gap in 
reporting campaign finances—by incumbents and candidates who plan to run for office again—is not in the public 
interest.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to offer testimony supporting SB2032.  
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